
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

I would like to request the following information in relation to complaints made to the Environment Dept of Wigan 
Council regarding the Three Sisters Race Track between 2018 and the present date. I would like to know: 

1. The number of complaints made. Records indicate that since 2018 the Council has 
received 89 noise complaints, including a number of 
anonymous complaints. 
 

2. The nature of that complaint, for example those that 
relate to “Drifting”, general noise etc. 

Complaints related to a range of events, including 
drifting, motorcycle, track attack.  
 

3. The number of those complaints responded to. All non-anonymous complaints have been responded 
to. 
 

4. The number and dates of actions taken against the 
Race Track as the result of those complaints. 

A noise abatement Notice was served on the 
operators on 21st December 2020. 
 

5. The nature of those actions. The noise abatement Notice required that the noise 
nuisance at a residential property on Bryn Gates 
Lane, Bryn, Wigan, be abated within 2 months of the 
date of the notice and also to prohibit the recurrence 
of the nuisance.   
 

6. The number and dates of Action Plans or similar which 
were formulated and served upon the Race Track. 

No action plans have been served on the race track, 
however, the track management have implemented a 
noise management plan. 
 

7. Any breaches of those Action Plans.  N/A 
 

8. How many visits have yourselves have been made to 
the race track by way of monitoring these complaints? 

22 visits have been made since 2018. These include 
monitoring visits to complainants houses, the area in 
general and to the circuit itself for meeting with the 
management. 
 

 


